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Happy New Year!!!  I hope you 

enjoyed your winter break and 

you were able to get some rest 

as well as spend some quality 

time with family and friends.  

Itõs so hard to believe itõs the 

year 2020, and the hustle of 

the semester is starting again 

for all of us.  

I am so excited for what the 

year will bring, and I look 

forward to and am honored to 

serve as your president.  For 

those who do not know me, I 

want to introduce myself.  I 

have worked at Metropolitan 

Community College for 23½ 

years and have worked in 

financial aid since 2004.  I am 

currently serving as the 

Associate Vice Chancellor of 

Student Financial Services 

where I oversee and have the 

pleasure of working with a 

great team, including financial 

aid, bursar/business office, 

delinquent account/

collections and system 

support staff.  I remember 

attending my first MASFAP 

conference and thought, some 

of these folks are a bit crazy. I 

got involved, and looking back I 

see how much I have gained 

both personally and 

professionally. On a personal 

note, I am the proud mother of 

two children, Rocco (almost 6 

years old) and Catalina (who 

just turned 10).  They are a joy 

and blessing in my life.    

My involvement in MASFAP 

has led to an amazing network 

of friends and colleagues, and I 

look forward to expanding that 

network in 2020.  MASFAP has 

done a lot of excellent work 

over the years, and we will 

continue to provide services, 

resources and opportunities for 

Missouri students and 
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institutions throughout the state.  An area I feel we 

as an association need to focus on in 2020 is 

diversity and inclusion.  I have received approval 

from the board to form an ad -hoc committee on 

diversity and inclusion. I have charged the 

committee with establishing a diversity and 

inclusion statement, incorporate purposeful 

opportunities for professional development and 

strive for our association to be deliberant with our 

diversity and inclusion efforts in the work, business 

and activities we pursue as an association.  

The 2020 Executive Board will meet at the end of 

January for our first board meeting to plan for the 

year, but work is already happening such as the 

planning of professional development opportunities, 

early awareness activities, leadership development, 

legislative activities, and our annual conference.  

Please be on the lookout for announcements of 

upcoming events and I will update you on the 

boardõs work in the next newsletter.  

We have a lot to do in 2020 and we need your 

help. MASFAP committees need your help with a 

variety of planning and association business, both 

big and small.  I encourage you to get involved and 

volunteer for a committee.  Not all committees 

require you to be out of the office or commit a lot of 

time, so thereõs an opportunity for everyone.  Your 

involvement will be rewarding ñI promise you will 

create lifetime friendships and gain so much both 

personally and professionally. If you have questions 

about a committee or want more information about 

how you can get involved, please reach out to me or 

any of the committee chairs. We cannot do this 

without our member volunteers! Please follow these 

directions to volunteer!!!  

 

The Executive Board is here to represent you, the 

MASFAP membership. If you have thoughts, concerns, ideas or suggestions please do not 

hesitate to reach out to me or any board member.  

I hope 2020 is going great!     

 

 

Denaõs Dish, Continued  

Here are the easy steps to 

volunteer:  

 

1.  Go to www.MASFAP.org   

2.  Log into your MASFAP profile  

3.  Select òVolunteeró under the 

òFinancial Aid Administratorsó 

tab  

4. Verify that your information is 

correct  

5.  Select up to three committees to 

volunteer for. If you would like 

to add more, simply submit 

another volunteer form  

6.  Committee chairs will contact 

you  

 

Thank you for being involved!

http://www.masfap.org/
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¶ Kala Smith is the new Director of Financial Aid at Lincoln University. 

She started over the summer.  

¶ Keely Haynes, University of Missouri -Columbia, has accepted a position as Associate Director of 
Financial Aid and Compliance at Christopher Newport University in Newport News, VA.   

¶ Nick Prewett accepted the position of Director of Financial Aid at Stony Brook University.  

¶ Missouri Southern State University recently hired Becca Sumler as Student 
Employment Coordinator. Becca just recently graduated with her Bachelorõs from 
MSSU and worked there previously as a student worker. They are so happy to have 
her join full -time!  

¶ Tyler Meyer, Missouri Southern State University,  recently moved from Student 
Employment to Financial Aid Counselor. (Pictured right)  

¶ Julie Finn has submitted that SunTrust Bank and BB&T have completed their 
merger and have formed a new bank called Truist. You will continue to see 
SunTrust until the transition to Truist is complete.  You can learn more at 
Truist.com . 

¶ Joni Newland, Associate Director of Financial Aid, A.T. Still University, is retiring from the university 
on January 17 th . 

¶ Deandra Gallagher, Loan Coordinator at Lindenwood University, and her husband welcomed Phoenix 
Wilder Michael into their family on December 17 th .  

¶ After 39 years in the financial aid industry, Marilyn Baker, Director of Financial Aid at Missouri 
Western State University, has officially announced she will retire on February 28, 2020!  

¶ Lorrie Baird, East Central College, became a first -time grandma to little Ali Eugene Forstmann on 
October 16, 2019 ð 6 # 14 oz. (Pictured below)  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

¶ Heather Kleekamp recently accepted the position of Associate Director of Financial Aid at East 
Central College.  

¶ Barb Kuelker recently accepted the position of Financial Aid Advisor 
(Scholarships and A+) at East Central College.  

¶ Shayla Johnson, Saint Louis University, is now the Assistant Director 
of Counseling and Outreach. (Pictured left)  

¶ Truman State University announced that Mary Jane Kiefer is retiring 
on 1/31/2020 and that they have two new people in the office ð Dana 
Rigby, Financial Aid Counselor, and Tracy Mathews, Office Assistant.  

 

MASFAP Happenings and Tidbits  
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¶ Keri Gilbert started as the Senior Associate Director of the 
Missouri College Access Network (MOCAN) in early January. 
She is excited to serve Missouri students and help them with 
post -secondary access! (Pictured left)  

¶ Ashlea Buntin, William Jewell College, was promoted to 
Director of Financial Aid. (Pictured right)  

 

 

 

 

 

¶ Daniel Holt was promoted to Associate Vice President for 
Institutional Strategy at William Jewell College. (Pictured left)  

¶ Ethan Bragg, William Jewell College, was promoted to 
Financial Aid Coordinator. (Pictured right)  

 

¶ Kara Oberkrom joined the Department of Higher Education & Workforce 

Development in December to coordinate their continued efforts to increase FAFSA 

filing and completion.   

Before starting as the Departmentõs FAFSA outreach coordinator, Kara worked in 

campus housing at the University of Missouri. During her time there, Kara 

observed firsthand the impact financial needs have on many college students.  

Kara has a masterõs degree in public affairs and when sheõs not focused on 

financial aid, sheõs busy planning her upcoming wedding in November. Contact 

Kara at kara.oberkrom.dhewd.mo.gov or 573 -522 -6782. (Pictured left)  

 

 

¶ Karen Misjak is retiring! After 
working in our industry many years 
in Missouri, Karen moved to Iowa as 
the Executive Director of the Iowa 
College Student Aid Commission, and 
her retirement party will be in Iowa 
Friday, January 24 at the Iowa State 
Capitol; Room 116; 1007 E Grand 
Ave, Des Moines. Her email address is 
Karen.misjak@iowa.gov  if you would 
like to send her a note.   

 

MASFAP Happenings and Tidbits, Cont.  

mailto:Karen.misjak@iowa.gov

